

# Unit 2

# We are all different.



#### In this unit I will ...

- listen, read, and write about people and their personalities.
- make clear what people, places, and things I'm talking about.
- understand how the characters feel in a story.
- say the sounds /л/ and /æ/.
- write an essay explaining the positive qualities of something.
- research and make a map of a place I know.



# Lesson 1

# He is very clever

rie is very ciever

# Vocabulary

#### Main Vocabulary

nervous	متوتر – عصبي
shy	خجول
calm	هادئ
clever	ماهر
polite	مهذب
messy	فوضوي
kind	عطوف
organized	منظم
worried	قلق
relaxed	منظم
tidy	مرتب
helpful	متعاون

#### Did you know?

The way you move gives other people information about your personality. Each person has a unique way of moving, just like we each have our own handwriting. People who move in similar ways often become friends and work well together.



careful	حريص	student	طالب طالب
intelligent	نکي	classroom	فصل
worried	قلق	recess	خلوة
quiet	هادئ	friendly	ودود
respect	محترم	Welcome	مرحبا
buddy	زميل	textbooks	الكتب المدرسية
week	أسبوع	worksheets	أوراق عمل

Verbs

present past



know	يعرف	knew
show	يعرض	showed
meet	يقابل	met
ask	يسأل	asked

# Expressions

show respect	يوضح الاحترام
take you around	يأخذك في جولة
That's a good idea	هذة فكرة جيدة
I don't know anyone!	أنا لا أعرف أي شخص
Don't worry	لا تقلق
stay calm!	أبقي هادئ
Welcome to our school	مرحبا بكم في مدرستنا

# Definitions

kind	nice to others, helpful
عطوف	لطيف مع الاخرين ومتعاون
shy	worried about talking to people, quiet
خجول	قلق بشان التحدث مع الناس و هادئ
calm	not worried, relaxed
هادئ	ليس قلقا ومسترخي
clever	intelligent, good at school work
ماهر	ذكي وجيد في العمل المدرسي
polite	speaks carefully and correctly, shows respect
مهذب	يتحدث بحرص وبطريقة صحيحة ويوضح الاحترام.
messy	not tidy or organized
فوضوي	ليس مرتب ولا منظم
organized	tidy, careful
منظم	مرتب وحريص
nervous	not calm, worried
متوتر ـ عصبي	ليس هادئ وقلق



# Listening

### \* Listen and read. How does Hazem feel today? Why?

Asser: Hi, Hazem. I'm Asser, your buddy for your first week at

school.

Hazem: Hi! My 'buddy'?

Asser: Yes, your 'buddy' is a student who helps new students get

to know the school. Your buddy takes you around, shows

you where your classrooms are, and stays with you at recess.

Hazem: Okay, thanks Asser. That's a good idea. I feel a bit nervous

and shy. The school is so big and I don't know anyone!

Asser: Don't worry, stay calm! We are all very friendly. Let's go

meet some of them. Look! There's Basel. Hey, Basel!

Basel: Hi Asser.

Asser: Hazem, this is Basel. He's very clever and he's good at

math. You can ask him if you need any help with your

homework! Basel, this is Hazem. He's starting school here

today.

Basel: Hi, Hazem. Welcome to our school.

Asser: He's so polite!

Basel: Ha, ha! Do you have all your books yet, Hazem?

Hazem: I'm not sure. I have a lot of books in my room at home but

I'm a bit messy. I'm not sure which textbooks I already have.



Basel: We can share my book today. And I have an extra copy of

the worksheets ...

Hazem: Wow! You're really organized. Thanks, Basel!

Asser: Come on, I'll show where the science classroom is.

### Read again and answer

1	What	is a	'buddy'?	<b></b>
---	------	------	----------	---------

- 2 Who is Basel?
- 3 What does Basel offer to share with Hazem?

# Writing

"Describe your friends"

I have many friends. .....

The noun الاسم	the verb الفعل	1	he Adjective الصفات	2S
Ahmed		shy		calm
Hany		organized		tidy
Mona	is	beautiful	and	clever
Hana		tidy		nervous
Youssef		polite		active
		•		




# Writing

1 - Enoose the correc	et answer:			
1- Sarah is very She always helps people.				
a. nice	b. messy	c. nervous	d. organized	
2- Hany is very		<mark>le makes me</mark> laugh a	ll the time.	
a. clever	b. polite	c. funny	d. calm	
3- Salma is	She l	ikes people and is he	elpful.	
a. kind	b. worried	c. tidy	d. messy	
4- John is art	······································	He can draw and pa	<mark>in</mark> t very well.	
a. funny	b. polite	c. clever	d. calm	
5- Mona is worried about talking to people. She is				
a. kind	b. careful	c. funny	d. shy	
6- The opposite	of nervous عکس	is		
a. funny	b. polite	c. clever	d. calm	
7- The word	means	s tidy or careful.	/// /// <u>=</u>	
a. nice	b. messy	c. nervous	d. organized	
8- The synonym معني of the word "intelligent" is				
a. funny	b. polite	c. clever	d. calm	
9- The opposite عكس of is "tidy" or "organized".				
a. nice	b. messy	c. nervous	d. organized	



### 2- Read and Match A with B:

1- The word "kind" means	She makes us laugh all the time.
2- Hany put everything away 3- How does Hazem 4- Hang is very funny	She always helps people. eel today? nice to others, helpful. He is organized.

# 3- Rearrange the following sentences:

1- stays - buddy - recess - <u>Your</u> - you - at - with.

2- you - , Hazem - have - <u>Do</u> - books - yet - your - all?

.....

3- and - feel - nervous - <u>I</u> - shy - a bit.

4- my - <u>We</u> - book - share - can - today.

# 5- Write an email of (60) words using the following guide elements:

Write an email to your friend Yaser about **Your buddy for your first week at school**. Your name is Hany.

### help - kind

From	
То	
Subject	
	••••••
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	
•••••	
•••••	
	•••••



# Lesson 2

# The weather

ine wearner

# Vocabulary

### Main Vocabulary

weather	طقس
affect	يؤثر
increase	يزداد
decrease	يقلل
vitamin D	قیتامین د
levels	مستويات
feel down	يشعر بالاحباط
mood	مزاج
boost	يعزز – يزداد
improve	يحسن
do a workout	يتمرن
glad	مسرور

# Did you know?

In hot weather, we want to eat more fruit and vegetables.



# Other Vocabulary

choices	أحتيارات	negative	سلبي
clothes	ملابس	positive	إيجابي
wool	صوف	activities	أنشطه
sweater		snowing	جليد
scarf	كوفيه – طرحه	snowman	رجل جليد
sandals	صندل		خطة
rain boots	حذاء برقبة للمطر	virus	فيرس
extra		benefits	فوائد
sunlight	ضوؤ الشمس	healthy diet	نظام غذائي صحي
imagination		Scientists	ءلماء
restless	الارق ـ قلق	especially	خصوصا



switch on	يشغل	brain	مخ
depend on	يعتمد علي	crafts	حرف يدوية
energetic	حيوي	dance	يرقص

#### Verbs

pre	esent	past
get up	يستيقظ	got up
choose	يختار	chose
decide	يقرر	decided
build	يبني	built

### **Expressions**

in the morning	في الصباح
a pair of	زوج من
go for a walk ou <mark>tside</mark>	يذهب للتمشية بالخارج
do physical activity	يمارس انشطة بدنية

# Synonyms

Synonyms are words with the same, or very similar, meaning.

المرادفات هي كلمات لها نفس المعنى أو متشابهة جدا.

For example, glad is a synonym for happy.

<i>/// (C) (C) (C) //W = /LD) (C) ///    -</i>		
مستويات levels	the amounts of something	
الاحباط – فقدان الطاقة طown	feeling very sad and low	
یؤثر affect	to change something	
decrease يقلل	to make less	
increases یزید	to make more	
مزاج mood	feeling	
يحسن improve	get better	
یعزز – یزید boost	increase	
يتدرب exercise	do a workout	



# Reading

# \* Read the text. What three things does the weather affect in our everyday lives?

#### How does the weather affect us?

كيف يؤثر الطقس علينا؟

The weather where we live affects the choices we make every day. After you get up in the morning, what is the first thing you do? You choose your clothes, of course! Do you choose a pair of shorts with sandals, or your new scarf with a wool sweater? Do you need rain boots? What about sunglasses? The answers to all of these questions depend on one thing - the weather.



Weather also affects the activities you can do. If it is a hot day, you may decide to go for a swim. If it is snowing, you could choose to build a snowman. Sometimes, your plans have to change because of the weather. For example, if you plan to play football in the park with your friends and then it starts to rain, you need another plan!

Did you know that the weather can also affect your health? For example, you are more likely to get the flu during cold weather because the virus can move from one person to another more easily

when it's cold. The extra sunlight you get in the summer months increases your vitamin D levels. This has many benefits for your body and makes it healthier.

However, some people don't get enough sunlight, their levels of vitamin D decrease and this can make them feel down.



#### Do rainy days really make us feel sad?

هل حقا الايام الممطرة تجعلنا نشعر بالحزن؟

Do you notice that when it rains, or is very windy, that your mood changes and you feel sad or nervous or down? Can bad weather affect how you feel?

If you think you feel down when it rains, it's not your imagination! Scientists say bad weather can have a negative effect on our feelings. When the sky is dark and it's wet



outside, some people definitely start to feel low. They often have a sudden change of mood from happy to sad, and usually also have less energy. Windy weather can make some people (and animals) feel nervous, or restless. Scientists think the noise of the wind especially can affect our mood.

If your mood changes in bad weather, what can you do to feel better? Experts say that one thing which helps is to switch on more lights in your home when it rains. More light tells our brains to increase the amount of chemicals in our bodies which make us feel happy and positive.

Another good idea is to go for a walk outside, even when the weather is wet. There is still some sunlight on rainy days, and this can boost your body's Vitamin D and improve your mood.

If you can't get outside, the best solution is to do an activity which you enjoy and that makes you feel good. For example, you can watch a funny movie, play a game with a friend, or do arts and crafts. Exercise also helps. When you do physical activity, it makes you feel more energetic and improves your mood. So go and do a workout or put on some music and start dancing!

### st Read again and answer the questions

- 1 How do many people feel on rainy days?
  - .....
- 2 Why does switching on the lights in your home help?
- 3 Why does going for a walk outside help?

# Homework

# 1- Listen and put (7) ot (7):

			T		F	
2- When the sky is	a sudden change of	ect on our feelings. tart to feel low. mood from happy to	(	)	(	
1- Weather	the activ	ities you can do.				
a. affects	b. effects	c. decides	d.	. mo	akes	3
2- The extra sunl	ight	your vitamin D leve	els.			
a. increases	b. decreases	c. boosts	d.	ු අර	ic	
3 n	neans feeling very	sad and low.				
a. happy	b. down	c. high	d.	fu	n	
	f the word "mood			۲.	سناء	
a. flavour	b. get better	c. sad			elin	9
b- "To improve yo expression means	_	<u>o a workout</u> ". The u	nderl	ine		
a. exercise	b. feel	c. go to work	d.	he	lp	
6- Go for a walk o	outside to	your mood.				
a. decrease	b. improve	c. affect	d.	ha	ive	

إهداءالأستاذ/أحمدبديرعبدالعاطى

d. weather

#### 3- Read and answer:

Weather affects the activities you can do. If it is a hot day, you may decide to go for a swim. If it is snowing, you could choose to build a snowman. Sometimes, your plans have to change because of the weather. For example, if you plan to play football in the park with your friends and then it starts to rain, you need another plan!

Did you know that the weather can also affect your health? For example, you are more likely to get the flu during cold weather because the virus can move from one person to another more easily

	A)	Choose	the	correct	answer:
--	----	--------	-----	---------	---------

- 1- Sometimes, your plans have to change because of the ......
  - a. accidents b. trips c. sickness
- 2- You can get a flu during the ...... weather.

a. cold b. hot c. windy d. sunny

### B) Answer the following questions:

1- How does the weather affect the activities you can do?

2- Summarize the last paragraph.

# 4- Rearrange the following sentences:

1- affect - How - does - weather - us - the?

2- the - go -  $\underline{\mathbf{I}}$  - for - a - beach - usually - walk - on.

.....

# 5- Write a paragraph of (60) words about:

"When you feel sad or worried, what do you do to feel better?" go for a walk – do a workout

.....



# Lesson 3

# This is where we study

Inis is where we study

# Vocabulary

### Main Vocabulary

excited	متحمس
exciting	مثير
interested	مهتم
interesting	شيق
surprised	مندهش
surprising	مدهش
bored	يشعر بالملل
boring	ملل
tired	متعَب
tiring	متعب
website	موقع
page	صفحة

# Did you know?

We use -ed adjectives to describe how a person feels.



## Other Vocabulary

science	علوم	experiment	تجربة عليه
information	معلومات	Court	ساحة
proud	فخور	playground	ملعب
modern	حديث	fountain	نافورة
map	خريطة	desktop	سطح المكتب
building	مبني	gymnasium	صالة للألعاب الرياضية
classroom	فصل	equipment	معدات
laboratory	معمل	repeat	یکرر
Physical	التربية البدنية (الالعاب)	Information	تكنولوجيا المعلومات
Education		Technology	



#### Verbs

pres	ent	past
study	یدرس	studied
borrow	يستعير	borrowed
use	يستخدم	used
run	يجري	ran

### **Expressions**

proud of	فخور بـ
Information Technology lessons	حصص تكنولوجيا المعلومات
Physical Education lessons	حصص تربية بدنية
do experiments	يقوم بعمل تجربة

# Language

الصفات التي تتنتي بـ ing or ed

الصفات التي تنتهي بـ ed	الصفات التي تنتهي بـ ing
تصف شعور شعر	تصف الشيء الذي سبب الحاله للشخص
مندهش surprised	مدهش surprising
يشعر بالملل bored	ممل boring
interested مهتم	interesting شیق
متعَب tired	متعِب tiring
excited // المتحمس	مثیر = exciting مثیر

### Choose the correct adjective to complete the sentence

- 1 Hi Fareeda, I'm surprised / surprising to see you!
- 2 The children feel bored / boring when there is nothing to do.
- 3 His birthday party was excited / exciting.
- 4 I'm really interested / interesting in Ancient Egypt.
- 5 I was really tired / tiring last night.



# Reading

#### \* Read the text. Which school subjects are mentioned?

#### **El Fouad School**

مدرسة الفؤاد

Welcome to El Fouad School. We are proud of our new, modern buildings and we are happy to show them to you. Please study the map and find out where the main buildings are, and what we use them for.



### 1 The Ahmed Zewail Building

This is the place where students study science. There are four classrooms and two new laboratories. These laboratories have all the equipment which classes need to do experiments.

#### 2 The West Court

This is a large open area where students have recess. There is a playground and playing field. There are also benches to sit on under the trees and a water fountain if you feel thirsty. Children can also grow plants with Mr Mahdi. He is the teacher who helps in the garden.

### 3 The IT Building



This is the building where you can find our computer classrooms. Students come here for their Information Technology lessons. We have over 50 desktop computers, plus laptops and tablets which students can borrow.

#### 4 The 2024 Gymnasium

The yellow building is our new gymnasium. We use it for basketball, handball, and gymnastics during Physical Education lessons. There are some teachers who run after school sports clubs here too, like five-a-side football (Mr Sergany, math department) and dancing (Mrs Manal, French department).

#### **Wandaland**

Wandaland is a fantasy TV
series which is popular with
people of all age groups. It's
interesting because it takes
place in the future on a planet
called Wanda. This is a world
where humans live because the
Earth is now too hot.



The series tells the story of a boy called Frey who wants to return to Earth to look for his family. Frey is a clever, quiet boy who finds life on Wanda boring. He doesn't have many friends but he thinks perhaps his family is still alive, so he decides to hide on a spaceship which is travelling to Earth. The problem is he doesn't really know where his parents are and he might not find them.

I'm excited to see what happens next!



# Language

### ضمائر الوصل

#### (who, which, where)

### نستخدم ضمائر الوصل لنعطي معلومات عن شخص او شيء او مكان بمعني الذي او التي:

who	Mr Sergany is the teache			
which	الذي – التي تعطي معلومات عن شيء غير عاقل	These are the shoes which I wear to school.		
where	حيث تعطي معلومات عن مكان	This is the building where we do physical education.		

## ملحوظه: عندما نستخدم ضمائر الوصل نحن لا نحتاج ان نكرر فاعل الجمله.

Mr Sergany is the teacher. Mr Sergany runs the football club.

Mr Sergany is the teacher who runs the football club.

- \* Complete the sentences with who, which, or where:
- 1 Dalia is the girl ..... sits next to me in the English class.
- 2 An ostrich is a big bird ...... can't fly.
- 3 This is the street ..... my uncle lives.
- 4 I really love the red flowers ...... grow in our garden.
- 5 The supermarket is the place ...... we buy food.



# Homework

# 1- Read and Match A with B:

Α	В
1- This is the place where 2-There are some teachers who 3-We have laptops and tablets which 4- These laboratories have all the equipment which	a. helps in the garden. b. students can borrow. c. you can find our new computer classrooms. d. classes need to do experiments. e. students study science.

#### 2- Phoose the correct answer:

2- Choose the corre	ct answer:			
1- The results of	the students' last	test are	······································	
a. surprised	b. surprising	c. surprise	d. bored	
2- I'm	to see what	happens next.		
a. exciting	b. exited	c. excite	d. interesting	
3- Hany is a boy i	n my class	has a pet li	zard.	
a. Who	b. Which	c. Where	d. What	
4- These are the	class computers	use for	projects.	
a. Who	b. Which	c. Where	d. What	
5- Bees are insec	ts ı	make honey.		
a. Who b. Which		c. Where	d. What	
6- A pharmacy is a shop you can buy medicine.				
a. Who	b. Which	c. Wher	e d. What	
7- That is anothe	r classroom	we hav	e science lessons.	
a. Who	b. Which	c. Wher	e d. What	
8- Leila is the tal	l girl	has red hair		
a. Who	b. Which	c. Wher	e d. What	



# 3- Read and answer:

Wandaland is a fantasy TV series which is popular with people of all age groups. It's interesting because it takes place in the future on a planet called Wanda. This is a world where humans live because the Earth is now too hot.

The series tel	is the story of a bo	oy called rrey who wants	to return to Earth to
look for his fo	ımily. Frey is a clev	er, quiet boy who finds l	ife on Wanda boring.
He doesn't ha	ve many friends bu	<mark>t he thinks perh</mark> aps his f	amily is still alive, so
he decides to	hide on a spac <mark>eship</mark>	<mark>o which is travelling t</mark> o E	arth. The problem is
he doesn't red	ılly know w <mark>here his</mark>	parents are and he migh	t not find them.
A) Choose t	the cor <mark>rect answ</mark>	wer:	
1- Wandalan	d is a <mark>fantasy</mark>	series.	
a. radio	b. TV	c. computer	d. internet
2- Frey deci	ded <mark>to hide on a</mark>		
a. spacesh	ip b. car	c. rocket	d. plane
B) Answer	the following q	uestions:	
	Frey want to re		ضع عنوان مناسد
2- Give a sui	Table Title for Th	re passage	صنع عقوال مناسد
5- Write an e	mail of (60) words	s using the following guid	de elements:
	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	iend Mona about <b>Y</b> o	. //// ====
name is Sa			
From		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	
То			
Subject			
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •			
••••••			
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••	•••••	••••••
•••••	•••••	•••••	
•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••
•••••	•••••		





# Lesson 4

# The Hare

ine hare

# Vocabulary

## Main Vocabulary

elephant	فيل
monkey	قرد
mouse	فأر
hare	أرنبة
mice	فئران
cut	يقطع
cat	قطة
truck	شاحنه
track	طريق
strongest	أق <i>وي</i>
bravest	أشجع
scared	خائف

# Did you know?

Elephants are afraid of mice!



# Other Vocabulary

carrots	جزر	loud voice	صوت عالي 🚃 🏢
kitchen	مطبخ	afraid	خائف
stomach	معدة	angry	غاضب
noise	ضوضاء	somebody	شخص ما
inside	بالداخل	hungry	غاضب
funny	مضحك	duck	بطة

### Verbs

pre	sent	past
stop	يتوقف	stopped
move	يتحرك	moved



Stay	يبقي — يقيم	stayed
start	يبدأ	started
laugh	يضحك	laughed
ask	يسأل	asked
say	يقول	said
come	يأتي	came

#### **Expressions**

run back home	يجري عائدا للمنزل
come in	يدخل
Let's go and see	هيا نذهب ونري
look at each other	ينظروا الي بعضهم البعض
Don't worry!	لا تقلق
Stay where you are!	ابقي مكانك

# Reading

# \* Listen and read the story. Who is in Hare's house?

It's a sunny day, and Hare lies in the grass. Suddenly, her stomach makes a loud noise. Hare remembers the carrots in her kitchen. She's hungry!

Hare runs back home. But when she gets to her door, she stops. What is that noise? Something is moving inside Hare's house! "Is somebody there?" asks Hare.

"Stay where you are!" says a loud voice.

Hare is very surprised. Who is in her house? Then the voice speaks again. "Hare, don't come in. If you come in, I'll eat you. Hares are my favorite food."

Hare is very scared. The animal which is in her house wants to eat her. Hare runs to the forest where her clever friend Monkey lives.

"Monkey, please help me!" says Hare. "There's an animal in my house, and it wants to eat me!"



Monkey looks interested."An animal? Let's go and see," Monkey says. They go back to Hare's house. "Who's in there?" shouts Monkey.

A voice answers, "Monkey, don't come in. I'll eat you if you come in. Hares are my favorite food, but monkeys are also delicious."

Monkey and Hare look at each other. They are both very scared. They run to the lake where their friend Elephant lives. "There's an animal which eats hares and monkeys in Hare's house," they tell Elephant. "We need your help!" "Don't worry!" says Elephant. "I'm coming! I'm the biggest, strongest, bravest animal in the world. Nobody can eat me!"

Elephant goes to Hare's door. "I'm coming in!" he shouts. "Stop!" says the animal inside. "I'm hungry and I love to eat ..."

"You can't eat me!" shouts Elephant. "I'm the biggest, the strongest ..."
Suddenly, Hare's door opens, and a small mouse runs out. Elephant jumps high in the air! He's very scared. For as everybody knows,

elephants are afraid of mice!

"Help! A mouse! A mouse!" cries Elephant and he quickly runs away.

Mouse looks at Hare and Monkey. "I'm sorry," she says. "Are you angry?" Hare and Monkey start to laugh. "No, we're not angry," they say. "Elephant's face was so funny!"

The all laugh again. Then Hare goes inside to finally eat her carrots.

### \* Read again and put the sentences in order 1–10

a	Monkey becomes scared.	
b	Hare becomes scared.	<i>P</i> ( <i>P</i> )//////
С	Hare feels hungry.	( )
d	Hare eats some carrots.	( )
e	Hare asks Monkey for help.	( )
f	Hare and Monkey ask Elephant for help.	( )
9	Elephant sees a mouse.	( )
h	Mouse says she is sorry.	( )
i	Elephant runs away.	( )
j	Hare hears a noise inside her house.	( )



When characters speak in stories, we show it with punctuation called quotation marks:

عندما يتحدث شخص في قصص نحن نضع كلامه بين علامتي تنصيص:

"Hares are my favorite food." "Don't worry!"

نضع علامتي التنصيص قبل وبعد الجمله.

نستخدم أفعال مثل say, shout, and ask لكي نقول من يتحدث

"What do you mean?" **asked** Monkey. "I thought you were angry," **said** Mouse.

#### Pronunciation

#### Short u & Short a

### لاحظ نطق الكلم<mark>ات الاتيه:</mark>

Short u	Short a
cut	cat
hut	hat
truck	track
stuck	stack
bug	bag ankle
uncle	ankle

#### Listen, read, and repeat

Happy Harry has some nuts.

Happy Harry has some nuts and a duck.

Happy Harry has some nuts, a duck, and some honey.

Happy Harry has some nuts, a duck, some honey, and a brush.

Happy Harry has some nuts, a duck, some honey, a brush, and an onion.



### Homework

# 1- Listen and put (7) ot (7):

		•		
1- Monkey and Hare are both very scared.	(	)	(	)
2- The elephant lives near the river.	(	)	(	)
3- They asked help from the ligh	-	Ì		

# 2- Read and Match A with B:

A	В
1- Happy Harry has some	a. please help me!
2- "I'm the biggest, strongest,	b. eat her carrots.
bravest animal in the world,"	c. said the elephant.
3- Hare goes inside to	d. nuts, a duck, and some honey.
4-There's an animal in my house,	e. and it wants to eat me!

# 3- Rearrange the following sentences:

1- ask - and - <u>Hare</u> - help - Elephant - Monkey - for.

.....

2- her - hears - <u>Hare</u> - a - noise - house - inside.

3- food - are - Hares - favorite - my.

.....

# 5- Write a paragraph of (60) words about:

"Your favourite animal" eat - live

.....



# Lesson 5



# Cats

# Vocabulary

### Main Vocabulary

Pet	حيوان أليف
soft fur	فرو ناعم
sharp claws	مخالب حادة
teeth	أسنان
calm	هادئ
clean	نظيف
friendly	ودود
independent	معتمد علي النفس
petting cats	مداعبة القطط
beautiful	جميل
lizard	سلحفاة
bird	طائر

## Did you know?

It is true that cats have sharp claws and teeth, but they only use them when they are scared.



# Other Vocabulary

touch	يلمس	calculate	يحسب
People	ناس	approximate number	عدد تقريبي
classroom	فصل	estimate	يقدر
positive	ايجابي	negative	سلبي

#### Verbs

pre	sent	past
think	يعتقد – يفكر	thought
need	يحتاج	needed
have	يمتلك	had
use	يستخدم	used



#### **Expressions**

take them for a walk

It is true that

good for

# Reading

#### **Cats Are the Best Pet**

القطط هي أفضل حيوان أليف

Cats are my favorite animals and I think they make the best pets. They are beautiful with soft fur which is nice to touch. They are clean and calm animals which are usually friendly.

They like people but they are independent, so you don't need to take them for a walk

every day. It is true that cats have sharp claws and teeth, but they only use them when they are scared. People also say that when you pet a cat, it makes you happy, so they are good for your well-being too.

### Read Hany's essay. Answer the questions

1 Which of the positive points does Hany include?			
 2 D	oes he include any of the negative points? Which ones?		
 3 W	/hat does he say about the negative points? Why?		



لاحظ: نستخدم كلمه but للتناقض

It is true that cats have sharp claws and teeth, but they only use them when they are scared.

* Join these phras	ses to make single ser	ntences. Use but
<b>,</b> ,	f fruit. I don't like manges	
	the beach. It's raining to	
3 Lizards make g <mark>ood</mark>	pets. It's difficult to fi	nd food for them.
4 My new school is g	reat. It's far from my h	ouse.
5 Dalia is polite and	clever. She isn't friendly	/. 
	Math lesson	
	Approximate numb	
<b>approximate</b> number	to calculate exactly, we r. We can round decimal umber: 2.66→3.00	numbers up or down to
7.95→	2.12 →	3.85→
24 ∩9→	3 13→	7.65→

# Homework

#### 1- Choose the correct answer:

- 1- Cats have soft ......
  - a fur
- b. feather
  - c leaves
- d claws

- 2- Cats have sharp .......
  - a fur
- b. feather c. leaves
- d. claws
- 3- I like most types of fruit, ...... I don't like mangoes.
  - a. and
- b. but

C. SO

d because

- 4- .....a cat makes you happy.

  - a. petting b. cleaning c. eating
- d. washing
- 5- When we don't need to calculate exactly, we estimate an ...... number.
  - a. prime b. large
- c. approximate d. small

# 2-Rearrange the following sentences:

1- Pet - Cats - the - Are - Best

2- sharp - Cats - and - claws - teeth - have.

3- clever - is - polite - <u>Dalia</u> - and.



A) Choose the correct answer:

### 3- Read and answer:

Cats are my favorite animals and I think they make the best pets. They are beautiful with soft fur which is nice to touch. They are clean and calm animals which are usually friendly.

They like people but they are independent, so you don't need to take them for a walk every day. It is true that cats have sharp claws and teeth, but they only use them when they are scared. People also say that when you pet a cat, it makes you happy, so they are good for your well-being too.

1- Cats are usually					
a. bad		c. dangerous		c. scaring	d. friendly
2- Cats use	2- Cats use their claws when they are				
a. happy		b. scared		c. sad	d. excited
• • • •	the fol	lowing quest	ions		
1- How do co	ats mak	ke you happy?			
2- Summariz	ze the	first paragrapl	1.		
5- White and	email al	(60) wards usin	a the	following guide el	ourout A
	•			• • • •	
		•	MOR	na about <b>A cat</b>	you nave.
Your name	is Sar		: - fu		<b>#</b>
From					
То	То				
Subject	Subject				• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
•••••					
•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••					



## LISTENING TEXTS

#### Unit 1

#### Lesson 1

From just one square meter of roof garden, we can harvest twenty kilos of vegetables a year. And that's not all. Roof gardens also help clean the air in the city, so that's good for people's health. And they're a great place to meet people and make friends.

#### Lesson 3

Dates have a lot of sugar in them and are high in calories. They stay fresh for a long time and are also nutritious. They are full of vitamins, which help to keep our bones strong and are good for the heart and stomach.

#### Lesson 4

New York has a lot of green spaces. There are also a lot of projects to create parks and green areas in parts of the city that no-one uses now, like the famous High Line - do you know about it? It passes through our neighborhood, so I often go there with my parents. It's really cool.

#### Unit 2

#### Lesson 2

Scientists say bad weather can have a negative effect on our feelings. When the sky is dark and it's wet outside, some people definitely start to feel low. They often have a sudden change of mood from happy to sad, and usually also have less energy.



#### Lesson 4

Monkey and Hare look at each other. They are both very scared. They run to the lake where their friend Elephant lives. "There's an animal which eats hares and monkeys in Hare's house," they tell Elephant. "We need your help!"

